MEMORANDUM

TO:                      Rich Superfine, Legal Counsel 

                            Chicago Board of Ethics
                            
FROM:                Amanda La Brier, Director of Energy Management

                            Department of Fleet and Facility Management (2FM)
DATE:                 April 11, 2017
SUBJECT:           2017 Institute for Sustainable Communities Clean Energy Workshop Travel Report

Amanda M. La Brier (Mandy), Director of Energy Management represented the City at the 2017 Institute for Sustainable Communities (ISC) Clean Energy Workshop: Turning Energy Data into Action – Advancing your Clean Energy Data.  The workshop was held at the National Renewable Energy Labs (NREL) in Golden, CO, on April 3, 2017 and April 4, 2017.    

Mandy represented the City and 2FM as a member of the City/Cook Co team along with Laura Oakleaf, Cook County Legislative Coordinator and Rachel Scheu, Elevate Energy, Director of Research.   

Local governments from across the U.S. were present and included District of Columbia, City of San Antonio, TX; City of Ft. Collins, CO; City of Newark, NJ; Erie County New York; City of Atlanta, GA; City of Oak Park and River Forest, IL; and City of San Diego, CA.  ISC Program Director, Deborah Perry and ISC staff coordinated and managed the event along with NREL.   

On day one, NREL staff provided an overview of their tools that are available to communities to advance clean energy in local government and the community.  Our teams met with assigned NREL staff members to discuss current opportunities in our specific local governments to gain a better understanding of local government needs and how they can assist us with their tools to tackle issues, concerns and create ideas to help advance clean energy cities.

   

The agenda was changed on day two, at the request of the participants.  Rather than meeting with experts in individual sessions, participants suggested a tool showcase to larger groups.  Each tool expert presented their respective tools to three large groups.  We were able to view the Energy Systems Advisor Model (SAM); Cities Leading through Energy Analysis and Planning (Cities-Leap) and Building Re-optimization (ReOpt).  Each of the tools provide assistance with renewable energy planning and run with a variety of options for different implementation strategies and costs dependent on project scale and the data provided by the City.  Seeing the tools in action, even for a short period of time, provided a better understanding of possible best fits for the City and other organizations going forward.

Following the recent 100% renewable announcement by 2025 and with the Department of Fleet and Facility Management (2FM), Bureau of Energy Procurement and Management (EPM) responsibility for purchasing and managing the City’s electricity, I hope to be able to utilize these tools to assist in advancing the City’s clean energy procurement and management.  

Airfare, lodging, breakfast and lunch expenses were covered by ISC and NREL.  As planned, ground transportation to and from the airport and meal costs for dinner were the only expenses incurred.  These per diem for these costs will be paid from travel funding that has been allocated in 2FM’s current budget.  

Please feel free to contact me with any questions: Amanda La Brier, 312-742-0880.

Mandy La Brier | Director of Energy Management 
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